
 
Tyco Fire Product LP 
One Stanton Street 
Marinette, WI  54143 
 

March 14, 2022 
 
 
 
 
Town of Peshtigo 
Attn: Town Board Chairperson 
W2435 Old Peshtigo Road 
Marinette, WI 54143 
 

Town of Peshtigo Board of Supervisors 
c/o Town Clerk 
W2435 Old Peshtigo Road 
Marinette, WI 54143 
 

 
Dear Chairperson Boyle and the Town of Peshtigo Supervisors: 
 

As you know, Tyco Fire Products LP (“Tyco”) and several other parties, including the Town of 
Peshtigo, have been working toward a permanent drinking water solution for the members of the 
Town who are located in the Potable Well Sampling Area (“PWSA”).  That work has included multiple 
discussions and meetings, conversations with residents and recently several facilitated meetings 
among the Town, City of Peshtigo, City of Marinette, DNR, and Tyco.  We believe that work has been 
valuable to help all the participants understand the options and to provide additional information to the 
residents of the PWSA.  

In order to facilitate the Town’s involvement in these discussions, Tyco and the Town entered 
into a Reimbursement Agreement to pay legal and expert costs incurred by the Town for the 
purposes of evaluating drinking water solutions in the PWSA.  To date, Tyco has reimbursed the 
Town $55,445.82 in legal and consulting costs.  

Pursuant to Paragraph 7 of the Reimbursement Agreement, Tyco hereby terminates the 
Reimbursement Agreement.  As provided in the Reimbursement Agreement, Tyco will continue to 
reimburse appropriate fees incurred up until this date of termination.  

We understand that at its Special Meeting on March 10, 2022, the Town Board voted to 
engage legal counsel to explore options to bring litigation against Tyco. We are disappointed in the 
Town’s action, but Tyco will continue to work productively with the affected residents and other 
parties to identify and implement a permanent drinking water solution.  

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Kathleen A. McGinty 
 
 

cc: Allen Reuter, 44 E Mifflin Street, Madison, WI 53703 
Rob Olian, 294 Delta Road, Highland Park, IL  60035 
Gail Good, WDNR, P.O. Box 7921, Madison, WI  53707-7921 
Cheryl Heilman, WDNR, P. O. Box 7921, Madison, WI  53707-7921 

 


